
Knockerra Church 

Saturday 7th January 6pm
1st Anniversary: John Carrig, Kilcarroll
1st Anniversary: Mary McCarthy (nee O’Dea)
Betty, Albert, Tom & Kevin O’Dea, Coolminga
Martin & Philomena Murphy, Knocknahuan

Saturday 14th January 6pm 
P J Madigan, Knockerra
Breda Blake, Granatooha
Michael Carrig, Kilcarroll

Saturday 21st January 6pm

Killimer Church

Sunday 8th January 10.30 a.m.
Dermot Lynch, Killimer

Sunday 15th January 10.30 a.m.
Michael Neenan, Burrane

Sunday 22nd January 10.30 a.m. 
Months Mind:  Marian Walsh, Clooneylissane

First Friday Calls 
Fr. Pat will visit his calls on this coming Friday 13th 
January. If anyone would like to have a visit, please 
contact the Parish Office at 089-4026161

Knockerra Church Liturgy Group
A big thank you to all those who prepared the church for 
the Christmas ceremonies. Thanks also to the wonderful 
choir, Eucharistic Ministers, readers, collectors, flower 
arrangers, cleaners, rosary group, those who open and 
close the Church and anyone who helped in any way 
throughout the past year. Last but not least a big thank you 
to Fr. Larkin, for his faithful service and commitment to 
us.
We are preparing the new rotas for the coming year and 
would welcome anyone who would like to help. Please 
give your name. We hope to have a get together in the 
near future.  Míle Buíochais.
 

Knockerra Church Saturday 14th January
Eucharist Minister: Susie Griffin
Liturgy Reader: Mischa McCreesh

Knockerra Church Flower Rota January 
Monica Frawley 

Killimer Church Sunday 15th January
Eucharist Minister: Kathleen Crowe & Pat Culligan

Killimer Church Cleaning Rota January
Sheila Donovan, Mary Moran, Geraldine Ryan & Mary 
Nugent.

Killimer Parish 7th & 8th January 2023 
INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA

Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel  0659051093 Mob 087-2300627
Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950

Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016
Pastoral Worker- Ministry of Pastoral Care: Maura Falsey 089-4026161  
Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Frances Hassett & Laura Fennell

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com before Midday on Wednesday 



Please remember to sanitise your hands on the 
way in and out of the church.

Prayer for Hope

God, thank you for helping us to make it through 
this past year. 

Thank you that you've carried us through the 
uncertainty of deep waters, through the flames of 

trials, and through the pain of hard losses. 
We are constantly aware of how much we need 

you, your grace, your strength, your power 
working through even the toughest days. 

Help us to keep our focus first on you this season. 
Please forgive us for giving too much time and 
attention to other things, for looking to other 

people before coming to you first. 
Thank you that you came to give new life, peace, 

hope, and joy. 
Thank you that your power is made perfect in our 

weakness. 
Help us to remember that the gift of Christ, 

Emmanuel, is our greatest treasure, not just at 
Christmas, but for the whole year through. 

Fill us with your joy and the peace of your Spirit. 
Direct our hearts and minds towards you. 

Thank you for your reminder that both in seasons 
of celebration and in seasons of brokenness, you're 

still with us, for you never leave us. 
Thank you for your daily powerful presence in our 
lives, that we can be assured your heart is towards 
us, your eyes are over us, and your ears are open 

to our prayers. 
Thank you that you surround us with favour as 

with a shield, and we are safe in your care. 
We choose to press in close to you today and keep 

you first in our hearts and lives. 
Without you we would surely fail, but with you, 

there is great hope. 
Thank you for your healing power, thank you for 

bringing us into this new season up ahead. 
We look forward to all that You still have in store. 

in Jesus' name, 

Amen

 

Killimer G.A.A.
The last G.A.A. lotto winner of 2022 was John Troy. 
Killimer G.A.A. would like to thank all those who 
supported our lotto in the past year.  Our lotto funds are 
used for club developments at our grounds so your 
contributions have helped greatly in recent times towards 
the cost of our new building and new scoreboard!. The 
lotto is now open for 2023.  If you wish to continue with 
the same number as before, please let either Joe Griffin or 
Martin McMahon know by Sunday 15th of January. Our 
AGM will take place on Saturday 21st January at 8.00pm 
at Pairc Naomi Iomai. If you have any suggestions or 
ideas or contributions to make, please come along and 
show your support. Thanking you. Happy New Year to all. 
Cill Iomai Abu.

The Kilrush And District Toastmasters Club 
The Kilrush and District Toastmaster Club will resume 
meetings at The Haven Arms Kilrush (meeting room at 
rear of lounge) on this Tuesday 10th at 8pm. If you would 
like to improve your public speaking, build on 
communication and leadership skills and make new 
friends, then this is for you! Please come along to observe 
or join in. There is no obligation and admission is free. 

West Clare Cancer Centre 
Mini Marathon is back on January 29th where we 
encourage all walkers/runners to take to the roads. All 
adults who register online will receive a medal to mark the 
25th Marathon!! Walkers to leave the Community Centre, 
Kilkee @ 1pm & runners leave @ 1.30pm. Route: 
Carrigaholt to Kilkee.


